



## December 14th Conference Call Agenda

2<sup>nd</sup> Wednesday call

NEW NUMBER\*\*\* 641-715-0700 Access Code 979892

[https://www.freeconferencecall.com/wall/stg\\_delta\\_tau](https://www.freeconferencecall.com/wall/stg_delta_tau)

Start time: 7:04

Roll call: Andy, Drake, Binder and Zac

### Zac Garner, President

- **Chapter update:** Go over the Code and Conduct letter that was emailed out to everyone. **The chapter was found responsible for disorderly conduct by the school. This was for a habit of repeat police call outs for noise violations. After discussion with the HQ and Board have decided to not appeal this ruling. Calls dated back 3-4 years. They were put on social probation for one semester. But, due to the Sigma Chi incident all of the Greek community is on social probation currently. We didn't see the upside to fight a charge to just be right. The chapter will be able to attend the Spring Formal.**
- **New e-board:** Have Josh intro himself and explain his plan for the coming year. **Josh and his E-board were not able to make the meeting due to finals and family emergencies. So far it has been nice working with Josh he has been responsive and proactive on things. Should be a good year.**
- **We need chapter board mentors for the new board. Getting a list of areas Josh would like his board to have helped in. We will then ask to fill those spots. I will work on areas of need with Josh and Angel from the HQ and we will list specific rolls we are looking to fill. Be looking out for a call we will be reaching out for the membership to help with this.**
- **Scholarship requests received by the chapter? None so far. We have sent the scholarship paperwork to the new e-board in hopes that members will fill it out.**
- **Spring Phired up Training:** I am still working with the HQ on putting this together. **Still waiting for a response from them.**

- Spring challenge course/Team building: This is something we will do to help build chapter unity. We will be trying to set it up at the ISU course. Work on dates with Josh. **This might get pushed to Fall due to the weather and spring break. Updates to come.**
- Next joint conference call will be Feb. 8<sup>th</sup>. In the evening at 8pm est / 7pm cst. If you have items you would like to discuss please submit them to the board. **We will open Nominations on this call. If you have anything you would like to have added to the agenda please forward it to the board.**
- Opening nominations for 2017 board. When? **Feb 8th**
- **The board would like to wish all of our members and brothers a Merry Christmas and happy and safe holiday season.**

Curt Binder, Vice President

- Next newsletter: Was it posted to social media?? Next Newsletter February? **Newsletter will be posted to social media. February's issue will be a member's only issue. We have some special info to share about our new membership.**

Andy Clark, Membership

- New members: Let's start the push for the 2017 year. Do we close the books for 2016? **We are now accepting 2017 dues!!! We already have 3 paid members. Please go to [www.sigmatagamma-deltatau.org](http://www.sigmatagamma-deltatau.org) to pay your dues.**
- Auto Dues payments? / Statements / Curt??? **We will be working on an easier way of sending out invoices to brothers so all they have to do is click and pay for dues. Be looking out.**
- Statements for members. Does Chad have time to make statements from the Square account for all past members??? **Zac will work on this. Should have done by next call for Andy to review.**
- Survey to membership. We like to do before joint call so we can have items to discuss. **Questions will be sent to board to review and add input. Final survey to be approved and sent out after Jan. 11<sup>th</sup>'s call.**

Travis Drake, Programs

- Formal date, location, and room block: **Formal will be at the FOUR WINDS in Bloomington. Drake and CJ are working together to get the favors and final dinner costs together. Should have shortly along with a flier. If you would like to make your hotel room reservation that is open. Just make sure to reserve under the Delta Tau Alumni Association.**

- CJ and Drake report on final cost for dinner/favors.
- Speaker and Mic for Formal: **We are asking the chapter to bring their DJ equipment. We may also buy a speak and mic to use at events.**

**Chad Smith, Finance**

- **Storage unit : We are spending almost \$800 a year on a storage unit. Not sure we have any options right now but if anyone has any suggestions we would be open to them.**
- **The Hanson's donated the remaining items needed for the Thanksgiving Day event. THANK YOU**
- **Chapter is applying for a grant from the chapter heritage account to send the President to a leadership conference in Indy. This is what the heritage account should be used for. We are excited that Josh is going to be able to go on this leadership conference.**
- **Chapter finances: The chapter needs to institute something to get membership to pay. Starting to fall behind again.**

**Open Comments, Board of Directors or guest :**

**The board would like to thank everyone for the great year so far. We are looking forward to the start of 2017 and growing the party.**

**We would like to just say again, Merry Christmas and Happy New years to all of our BROTHERS.**

**We are looking forward to formal brother's we hope you can all make it.**